
2024 Town of Eau Galle 

8/19/24 Town Board Meeting Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:40 p.m. by Chairman Donald Hartung on Monday, August 19th, 

2024, at Town Hall, Eau Galle, WI. 

 

Chairman Donald Hartung called for roll call; present were Chairman Donald Hartung, 1st Supervisor 

Bill Hartung, Treasurer Valerie Baskin, & Clerk Martha Hartung. In attendance was Dick Fritz, Jerry 

Joe Hartung, Carole Jean Baier, & Terry Wayne. Chairman Donald Hartung lead us in Pledge of 

Allegiance. 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin arrived at 5:55 p.m. 

A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept minutes from the 7/10/24 meeting and 

second by Chairman Donald Hartung. MC  

 

Treasurer Valerie Baskin gave treasurer report with an ending balance of $169,193.09. A motion by 1st 

Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept treasurer’s report & second by Chairman Donald Hartung. MC  

 

Vouchers were presented for approval. A motion by Chairman Donald Hartung 

to accept vouchers presented & second by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung. MC 

 

Public Comments:  

  *Grade patching discussed.  

 *Rural Address sign replacement form can be found on website under permits. Replacement cost is     

$30.00 to Land Information Office   

 *Would anyone like to volunteer to help Martha with gathering years of service for Town of Eau Galle 

board members? 

  

Chairman Donald Hartung stated he talked to Marian Baier regarding Town of Eau Galle Parcels. He 

will report back once he knows more. 

 

Dunn County Highway Department completed inventory of culverts under 20’. Report was given to 

each member. 

 

Chairman Donald Hartung stated he has meeting for Durand Rural Fire Department inter-governmental 

agreement with City of Durand. 

 

Clerks report: 
1. Weber inspection report – inspection completed- Larson/Lee, Pittman, & Buhlman  

2. Permits issued:  

• Building – Pat Auth & Sons – Grain Bin & small shed 

• Building – Paul Unser - shed 

• Building – Bryan White – shed w/living quarters 

• Building – Dana P & Dalyn B - house 

3. Hall rents collected – one rental for 9/7/24 

4. Workers Comp Audit completed for Rural Mutual Insurance 

5. Primary Election on 8/13/24 went well. 



6. Dunn County Treasurers office will be charging each Municipality fees for upgrade with tax receipting 

software: (Catalis) 2025 - $500.00 County will be paying / 2026 - $525.00 / 2027 - $551.25 / 2028 - 

$578.81 / 2029 - $6-7.75 

 

Road Work – Terry is mowing & patching – 130th Ave is on schedule for 2025 which will be eligible 

for LRIP funds. 

 

Next meeting is set for Monday, September 9th, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at new Town Hall/Shop at N267 

County Rd Z, Arkansaw, WI.  
 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:38 p.m. 

 

     Martha Hartung, Clerk 
  

 


